TOWN OF WINFALL TOWN COUNCIL MEETING February 12, 2018 7:00 PM WINFALL TOWN HALL, WINFALL, NC 27985

The regular monthly meeting of the Winfall Town Council was called to order by Mayor Fred Yates at 7:00 p.m... Invocation was given by Councilman Steav Congdon and the Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mayor Fred Yates.

Those in attendance were Mayor Pro-Tem Debbie Whedbee, Councilman Preston White. Councilman Steav Congdon, Councilman Kenneth Rominger and Attorney William Crowe.

Mayor Yates asked Council if there was a conflict of interest. None was declared.

A motion was made by Councilman Steav Congdon to approve the agenda and was seconded by Councilman Preston White and so carried.

A motion was made on the approval of the January 8, 2018 minutes by Councilman Steav Congdon, and seconded by Councilman Preston White and so carried.

Financial Report:

None

Old Business:

Mayor Yates gave an update on the Post Office; he told Council he saw them moving some of the things into the Post Office and they were also working on getting the internet installed.

Mayor Yates elaborated on the pictures that were on the Post cards for the Town. He said they didn't show the beauty of the Town, it looked more like a swamp he said not a Town. The Town Clerk sent over pictures for Sharon Smith to use on the post cards that shows the beauty of the Town.

New Business:

Mayor Yates informed Council that the Auditors will be here at our next Council meeting on March 12. They will be discussing the 2016/17 audit.

Department Reports:

Administration: Mayor Yates thanked Clerk Brenda Dillard and Deputy Clerk Valerie Jackson for the hard work and hours they put in at the Town after the passing of the accountant. He approves a \$500.00 bonus for Deputy Clerk Valerie Jackson and a \$250.00 bonus for the Town Clerk Brenda Dillard. Mrs. Dillard declined her money and asks to take her bonus in comp time.

Roads & Grounds: None

Sewer: None

Police Department: None

Fire Department:

Chief Thomas Roach told Council that the Fire Department had passed their State Inspections. He also told Mayor and Council about the pancake supper they were having on February 22nd and said he will bring tickets by the Town Office just in case someone wanted to purchase them.

Committee Reports:

Recreation: None.

Beautification: None

Attorney: None

Other Business: None

At 7:15 p.m. A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Councilman Steav Congdon and seconded by Councilwoman Debbie Whedbee and so carried.

Frederick L. Yates, Mhyor

Brenda Dillard, Town Clerk